June 16, 2015
REPORT TO MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL

FROM: Kim Murdoch, Project Manager
Concord 250, P: 603.369.7889, E: ConcordNH250@gmail.com

SUBJECT: Temporary Street Closure for Concord City Celebration Week Parade

Recommendation:
Recommend approval of street closings for the Concord City Celebration Week parade on Sunday,

August 16.

Background;
This parade route has been vetted with Concord Police Department and City of Concord Health &

Licensing Office; the parade has strong community support and is a highlight of the Sunday, August 16
celebrations.

Discussion:
The proposed Concord City Celebration Week parade will be held Sunday, August 16, 2015; parade
departs Pillsbury St. staging area promptly at 12:00 p.m. Concord 250 requests temporary closure of

the following streets at the time they are impacted by the active parade route.

The following streets are part of the Concord City Celebration Week parade route:
Pillsbury St. from South Main St. to Dunklee St.

South on Dunklee St. to McKinley St.

McKinley St. from Dunkiee St. west to Broadway.

Broadway north to Clinton St.

Ciinton St. west to South Fruit St.

South Fruit St. north to Memorial Field.

S

Concord City Celebration Week is a highlight of the year-long celebration of Concord’s 250"
anniversary, and the parade has been a much-requested element by community members. The
mission of nonprofit Concord 250 is to support and promote the 250" anniversary of the City of
Concord, NH, for the benefit of all residents, guests and friends of the City.

Concord 250 will continue working with all appropriate City Departments to ensure all proper
procedures, licensing, and other requirements will be in compliance.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter; please don't hesitate to contact me with any questions.

Respectfully,
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Kim Murdoch, Project Manager
Concord 250



